FSNA   Board Meeting

Cherry Avenue Christian Church

February 8, 2006

5:30 p.m.

Attendees:


Ellen Catalano



Jack Gwynn



Joe Mooney

Bob Archer



Rebecca Sims



Peter Hedlund

Michael Farruggio


Adrienne Dent



A.K. Wieder

John Santoski



Jeanne S. Chase

The Tongue, Willard/Cherry/Cleveland

Discussion continued relative to the ideas being bantered about by City Officials as to the correction at this intersection in front of the Cherry Avenue Christian Church.  It is the neighborhood’s clear understanding that the correction is to first, take out the tongue.  Andrea Wieder offered to write an e-mail to Jim Tolbert relative to this clear understanding of the group who met with him at the site prior to Christmas with copies to be sent to the City Council, City Manager, and the Cherry Avenue Christian Church.  The church and the neighborhood will present a signed petition should the need arise.  

Board Members for 2006

Board Members for 2006 will include: John Santoski, President; Jeanne S.  Chase, 

Secretary; Jack Gwynn, Treasurer; Joe Mooney, Mike Farruggio, Rebecca Sims, Peter Hedlund, Adrienne Dent, Bob Archer, Andrea Wieder, and Ellen Catalano.  To help with all of the current issues of the neighborhood the jobs were divided among the Board members.

Combined Meeting of the City and County Planning Commissions


Mike Farruggio reported that there is to be a combined meeting of the City and County Planning Commissions.  This is a first.  Members of the Board requested information relative to the date, time, and location of such meeting if members of the voting electorate could sit in attendance and listen or to know if questions were allowed beforehand.

Area B Study


Members of the Board were told that the current Area B Study is full of problems.  If one attends an Area B Study meeting one is only allowed to listen...no questions.
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The Web Site


Peter Hedlund will continue the excellence of this site that he has established and broadened this year.  He will continue to link Ida Lee Wooten’s information from UVA as our representative to the Web Site.  Peter suggested that some of the future notices to membership be given through the Web Site to make folks more aware of where to go to look on a consistent basis.  Mike Farruggio suggested also giving links as well to Albemarle County at our Web Site.

Quality of Life Letter


The secretary was directed to send a copy of the Quality of Life letter to Board members for inclusion on the Web site.  

Fire Safety


The fire company will come to the March 8, 2006 meeting to present and answer questions and concerns relative to Todd Avenue as well as other areas of concern in the neighborhood.  It was mentioned that the fire company has offered to take anyone for a ride down Todd Avenue on one of the trucks to demonstrate driving and turning room in the event of a fire.  Questions were also raised about an emergency occurring during a “Game Day” when parking is particularly tight in that area.  Andrea Wieder will bring a computer hook-up to the March 8, 2006 meeting to demonstrate such with photos that she has taken.

JPA Bridge

Adrienne Dent reported after meeting with Tolbert that VDOT is responsible for all of the proposed plans regarding the closed end of Todd Ave. and the replacement of the bridge. Both Adrienne Dent and Michael Petrus regard the closure of Todd Ave. as a done deal. However, Tolbert has indicated that there is still room for City (by way of City Council) and neighborhood input regarding the final design of the closed end of Todd Ave. ( i.e. ADA compliant ramp, parking at 2202 JPA, and turn-around). It continues to be unclear what the process of communication and decision-making will be from here on out. Adrienne Dent agreed to follow-up with Neighborhood Development Services and to write a letter to Greg Krystyniak (VDOT Engineer and Project Manager) with specific questions regarding the plans from Jan. '05. Michael Petrus will be consulted for the latter. 

Rotating Issues


One page format with issues of the FSNA in a “Pleasantly Persistent” manner sent out at least quarterly, more often as needed, to City Council and other government leaders.  This will help the needs of the neighborhood to be highlighted and remembered for remedies.


Oktoberfest

Ellen is willing to give her background and training for setting up the Oktoberfest to the 

next organizer of the event.  She recommends at least four months to do the best job prior to the dates chosen in October.   
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Site of Oktoberfest


Once the date is chosen it was suggested to ask the Cherry Avenue Christian Church if their facilities would be available for this neighborhood gathering.  The Fry’s Spring Beach Club currently has structural damage to the Ball Room and is facing asbestos problems when doing any kind of renovation work to this area as well.

Peter Hedlund’s Thought


Not everyone was in attendance at the end of the meeting to hear Peter’s thought on the distribution of these minutes or not due to strategies that were discussed relative to getting issues solved for the FSNA.  Peter wondered if the Board minutes should stay within the Board and not be ones posted on the web?  

Rebecca Sims’ Question


Will there be other Board meeting dates so that she can get them entered on her calendar?


Give some thought to Peter and Becky’s questions so that they might be answered.  These answers will help us all!  

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne S.  Chase

Secretary, FSNA

Final Copy, February 20, 2006
